





8 January 2012

Mrs Helen Orchard Hon Secretary Koolewong and Point Clare – Tascott Progress Association PO Box 193 WOY WOY NSW 2256

## Dear Mrs Orchard

I refer to your letter of 6 November 2012 regarding the possibility of establishing a pedestrian footpath on Brisbane Water Drive, between Koolinda and Lorraine Avenues.

Subsequent to representations made on your behalf to the Minister for Roads and Ports, I have now received the attached response.

Unfortunately, I have been unable to be of assistance on this occasion, however, I do note that Roads and Maritime Services will continue to review the pedestrian needs in the area and I will be pursuing the matter further in future budgets.

Thank you again for contacting me in this regard.

Yours sincerely

Chris Holstein MP Member for Gosford



## The Hon. Duncan Gay MLC

Deputy Leader of Government in the Legislative Council Minister for Roads and Ports

ECEIVE - 7 JAN 2013 ML12/10544

Mr Chris Holstein MP Member for Gosford PO Box 1036 WOY WOY NSW 2256

Dear Mr Holstein

Thank you for your letter on behalf of the Koolewong and Point Clare Tascott Progress Association Inc, about its request for a footpath on Brisbane Water Drive, Point Clare.

Please thank the association for bringing this matter to my attention.

While funding for pedestrian improvements for the 2012-13 financial year are fully committed, I have asked Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) to continue to review pedestrian needs in the area. Any improvements will need to compete for future funding with other proposals.

I hope this has been of assistance. If the association has any further questions Mr Kevin Webster, Road Safety and Traffic Manager, Hunter at RMS on (02) 4924 0261 would be pleased to take its call.

Yours sincerely

Duncan Gay MLC

Deputy Leader of Government in the Legislative Council

19-18

Minister for Roads and Ports